
 

 

DDC Reviews SSB Exams Preparedness 

18th Feb 2016 

 

District Development Commissioner Budgam Mr. Mir Altaf Ahmad along with 

SSP Budgam Mr. Fayaz Ahmad Lone today convened meeting of Principals of 

various colleges and Higher Secondary Schools regarding smooth conduct of 

written examinations to be conducted by the Services Selection Board on 

February 21. The DDC  asked all the principals  of colleges and Higher 

Secondary School  to assist   the SSB  to ensure  fair and transparent  conduct 

of  examinations .He asked  the administrators  to inspect  the venues  prior to 

 the exams  to make  sure that  proper   illumination  and sufficient seating  is 

available  to the candidates. He also asked the officials to make videography of 

the written test at regular   intervals to ensure the process is carried out in a 

fair and transparent manner. The meeting also discussed various issues 

including conducting of orientation courses for the nominated investigators 

prior  to commencement of exam schedule, Besides meeting was also 

discussed arrangements to ensure  uninterrupted power supply during the 

course of exam  schedule  in coordination with PDD, it was also ensured that 

fool proof security  arrangements have been placed in and around the exam 

centers to ensure  fair and transparent   culmination  of the exams, Further 

during  the  Exam Section 144  will be  in place at all centers. There will be 

police escort for lifting of the examination material and deposit the same at 

identified spots .Briefing the nominated Magistrates/Observers/Supervisors 

the DDC stressed for adhering directions in later and spirit and the training 

they received in this regard must be utilized for transparent conduct of exams. 

The meeting was also attended by ADC Budgam, Mr. Manzoor Ahmad Qadri, 

Chief Education Officer Budgam, District Education Planning Officer and other 

concerned. 


